Minutes of the meeting of Kenn Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th April 2017 at 7pm in the Kenn Centre, Kennford.
Present:  Cllr. Chislett (Chairman); Cllr. Westwood; Cllr. Coates; Cllr. Stretton; Cllr. Windibank; Cllr. Lovell; Cllr. Kennedy; Cllr. Sands; Cllr. Williams; County Cllr. Connett; District Cllr. Lake; District Cllr. Goodey; Penny Clapham (Clerk); 10 members of the public.
1)   PUBLIC DISCUSSION

An opportunity for members of the public to make representations, answer questions and give evidence in respect of any item of business on the agenda. The period of time designated for public participation shall not exceed 15 minutes.  (Standing Orders 1d and 1e).
Reminder that members of the public are not allowed to raise issues when Council is in committee.
Parishioner asked for an update on the dog bin at Clapham.  Cllr. Lake has been in touch with the owner of the land as any bin would have to be situated on private land, and this would be subject to the Council paying for the cost of having the bin emptied.  Clerk advised of phone call received today from Teignbridge that the approximate cost would be £20 per empty of this bin.  Agenda for May for further discussion.

Mr. Milton asked about the proposed parking/waiting restrictions through the village – no response as yet from Devon County Council.

Mr. Milton outlined particular problems outside the shop from both a safety and delivery point of view.  Stated that parked cars outside the shop, who stay all day is very off putting to customers.  Requested Council, if they are further consulted, to re-look at this issue for a no waiting ban in front of the shop.  
Parishioner enquired as to when the culvert on the bridge would be improved.  No action has been taken as yet.
2)
Apologies For Absence:  None.
3)
Declarations Of Interest: In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members are required to

declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such

interests they may have, in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded

that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be notified to the Monitoring Officer at

Teignbridge District Council within 28 days of the change.  None declared
4)  Defibrillator - to discuss the possibility of providing a defibrillator outside the school.

Standing orders suspended

Parishioner read out a short statement.  A defibrillator in the school grounds would benefit the school and surrounding areas.  £141 has been raised towards the purchase in the last Community in Action event.  Council agreed to fund this defibrillator, the cabinet and the installation costs. Proposed by Cllr. Lovell, seconded by Cllr. Williams, all in favour by show of hands.  
Standing orders resumed.  
5)   Matters raised by the Chairman (for information)  
There needs to be a new store area identified for the salt in Kenn.  

Reporting of potholes; one on the bend at Frank Tuckers has been reported many times.  Cllr. Connett will take this up.  There are new highways contractors taking over from Devon Highways.

Update, Cllr. Chislett has made less phone calls to Devon Contract Waste in the last fortnight about lorries going through Kennford.  
6)  District and County Councillor Reports – 
County Cllr. Connett reported the loose stone opposite the Ley Arms is being re-fixed; re-painting the white lines at Pye Corner is in the system.  

The Highways committee met at the end of March, and the waiting restriction traffic order just on the frontage of the shop has been approved.  

District Cllr. Goodey mentioned the recent gridlock on the roads caused by roadworks and large volumes of traffic.  This meant an ambulance took far too long to reach a casualty.  There are to be more weekend closures with these roadworks.  He considers there should be a risk assessment done for a blue light route.  

Cllr. Chislett asked about the number of travellers pitches in the district of Teignbridge as approval has now been given for 3 more at Haldon.  There will be other traveller pitches once various plannings have come forward.  
District Cllr. Lake and litter.  There is talk of increased fines for littering.  

7)
Minutes – to approve and sign the Minutes of the meeting held on the 14th March 2017.  The minutes having been previously circulated to all councillors were approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.
8)  Playbox 

i. a note has been placed on the Playbox file, that it was not possible to clad the end of the building as the store shed was in the way.  The shed could not be moved as it was too full.
ii. further update on the underlease between Council and Playbox, if available.  The Playbox committee have agreed to accept Council's offer of £750 towards the cost of the underlease.
9)  Interactive Play  Cllr. Stretton  would like to see if it is possible to create something on some of the walks around the parish.   Cllr. Westwood will check with the footpath warden and the Clerk will check with Ros Davies (footpaths) Devon County Council.  Agenda for may. 
10) PLANNING
Planning Applications - Teignbridge District Council has asked for comments from the Parish Council on the following planning applications:

a)
Any planning application arriving after the agenda has been published.


b)
17/00753/FUL  New HGV forecourt including new underground fuel tank and associated 


pipework, new fuel dispensers. offset fill and vent, and new forecourt canopy, staff parking 

repositioned and 5 new floodlights, Winning Post Filling Station, Kennford. 


No objection.


c)
17/00453/FUL  Replace existing lattice mast with a new mast, replace exisiting building 


housing the power and radio equipment and provision of timber fencing, Forestry 


Commission, Bullers Hill.


No objection.
Peamore
16/03251/MAJ  Comments on this application listed on March agenda, now have to be finalised and forwarded to Teignbridge.
County Cllr. Connett has written a very good letter of objection to this proposed development.  Council support this letter, proposed by Cllr. Chislett, seconded by Cllr. Westwood, all in favour by show of hands.
Council will also write a letter to Teignbridge Planning objecting on highways, and the impact this planning application is likely to have on the village of Kennford and that of Kenn.
11)  Planning Decisions

a)
17/00500/FUL  Installation of underground gas tank, Little Woodlands, Kenn.


GRANTED 

b)
17/00628/DCR3 Retention of mobile classroom for a further 6 years at Kenn Primary School.

GRANTED
12) FINANCE



Expenditure

Exe Pest Control



£32.91

BACs



Clerk's salary March



£398.64
BACs




PAYE Q4




£249.40
BACs



Clerk's expenses Q4



£243.39
BACs



Trehill Estate seat rental


£20.00

Cq 138   



P. Holwell for website domain name

£18.95

Cq 139




C.A. White & Son supply of wood

£28.80

Cq 140         



Exeter Building Supplies (Playbox)

£100.80
already paid




Exeter Building Supplies (Playbox)

£12,285.00
already paid

Income


13) Bank Reconciliation and Statement circulated to all councillors prior to this meeting - noted.
14) External Audit - Council to read and resolve to agree the Annual Governance Statement for External Audit.  the points were read and agreed by Council who resolved to sign the document.  Proposed by Cllr. Williams, all in favour by show of hands. 
15) VAT Return - submitted on 1st April 2017 for a refund of £3,967.76.  Noted.
16) Business Rates for car park - for the year 2017/18, rateable value £840.  Full small business relief allowed.  Noted.
17) Clerk's annual increment as per contract of employment - Council to resolve to agree the increase from SCP 26 to SCP 27 £6031 pa.  NB No written staff appraisal has been carried out.  Proposed by Cllr. Williams, all agreed by show of hands.
18) Community Roadwatch Scheme - further information to be received on this proposed scheme.  The School would like to be involved in this scheme. Council to start this off by contacting PC Croft.  
19) Council Website - Visionict are in the process of building the website for the Council.  Noted.
20) Clerk's Report (for information)

i. Email letter to Highways written regarding the sharp bend signs on the A379 being restored.

ii. Gates opposite the travellers site have now been padlocked shut.

iii. The Power of General Competence to be adopted by Council at the May meeting.  Information to be circulated to councillors in advance of this meeting.
21) Councillors' Reports (for information) 
Cllr. Lovell, water coming out of the drain just past the school, opposite the tudor houses.

Cllr. Kennedy, used to be a weight restriction on the bridge at Waybrook going towards Alphington; Cllr. Connett will check this.
Cllr. Westwood – the Kenn Centre are to put in outside lighting to make walking out of the car park in winter safer.  Playbox parking issues were discussed; no further action.    
MEETINGS ATTENDED - REPORTS
Clerk's report as a result of attending the South West Councils conference in March, circulated prior to this meeting and attached to this agenda.  Noted.
Items for Information -  The next council meeting will be on Tuesday, 9th May 2017, 7.00pm at the Kenn Centre.   This will be the Annual Council Meeting followed by an ordinary council meeting.
Meeting closed 8.26pm.

Signed....................................


Date..............................

Position.................................
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